Round Table Executive Board Meeting
August 26, 2008

Pat Neff Hall

Meeting was called to order by President Kay O’Brien

The paper and handouts were explained 

Kay thanked everyone for committing to being officers. We are still in need of hostesses so any ideas should be sent to Kay.

This would be Kay’s last day as president.  She expressed her sadness for leaving, but has good memories of Baylor and Round Table.

Executive Council dates have been set and will be over at the new faculty center.

Officer Reports:

Vice President Leigh Ann Marshall has set the tea for Sept. 25th from 4:00 p.m. to 6:00 p.m. in the Great Hall of Truitt Seminary.  Tables will be in the courtyard for interest groups – weather permitting.  A volunteer sheet will be going out for people to sign up for shifts.  The Allbritton House was available but decided to go to the Seminary else because the president no longer lives in Waco.  Kay was going to contact President David Garland’s wife, Diana, to see if she would be available and willing to serve as hostess. 

Corresponding Secretary Carolyn Keathley had no report.  There was a thank you note from someone that donated to the scholarship fund.  Email any correspondence requests to Carolyn with a brief description of what the request is for.

Recording Secretary Tam Dunn read the minutes from the exchange luncheon and they were approved.

Treasurer Tricia Tolbert announced that we now have a Baylor account.  She said that we are to use our personal credit card or purchasing card with ARAmark.  Contact Sandra at 8506 and she will put things are her purchasing card and transfer to the Round table account.  Tricia also passed out the financial procedures and said to contact her with any questions.  The financial statement was included with the handout and showed an ending balance of $14, 228.66.

Publicity Coordinator Paulette Edwards needed to get the picture for the tea. The picture for the tea needed to be taken and sent in at least 2 weeks prior to the tea.

Historians Teresa Mellon and Patricia Pack had no report.

Past President Judy Maggard had no report

Committee Reports:

Anniversary co-chairs Lois Myers, Lois Ferguson and Patricia Pack reported that the date for the luncheon will be on March 26, 2009 at 11:30 a.m. in the Mayborn Museum.  There will be a special display; the program will be in the theatre and the luncheon upstairs.

Budget chair Shelly Brooks said to email her with budget requests.

Christmas luncheon chair Marilyn Eichelberger reported that the luncheon will take place on December 3rd.

Courtesy chair Lu Treadwell reported that the death within the immediate family of retired faculty a note and sometimes food would be sent.  There would also be a donation made to the scholarship fund in memory of the retired faculty member by Roundtable.

Electronic Communication chair Sandy Bennett said everything was going good from her end.

Newsletter chairs Sandy Bennett and Paulette Edwards said they are working on an electronic newsletter.  Once it is up and running it will go out via email monthly.  They will still do a paper mailing a couple of times a year for those that do not have email.  They also announced that Carol Shutts will join their committee.

Interest Groups chair Julie Covington reported the groups are up and going.  There are some returning groups and a new opportunity in the spring for a trip to Independence.  A leader is needed.  The October program will be on Interest groups.  All groups will meet in October.

International Dinner chairs Carolyn Keathley and Tam Dunn have their committee in place.  The dinner will be November 13, 2008 in Cashion 510.  Last year, Roundtable members helped with the desserts by giving a donation.   

Membership chair Denyse Rodgers reported 172 paid members. She indicated this was a small number, but will be sending out reminders.

Newcomers chair Martha Lou Scott reminded everyone the new member luncheon will be held on Sept. 2, 2008 at 11:15 in the Mayborn Museum on the 2nd floor.  A light lunch will be served.  To date, there have been 8 confirmed others have class conflicts.  They will give a gift membership to the museum to one of the newcomers.

Program chair Kathy Hillman gave the following report – October there will not be a meeting since October will emphasize Interest groups.  December will be the Christmas program – December 3rd, January 23rd will be a concert with the School of Music and reception following, February 4th will be Books and Brooks luncheon in the Great Hall of Brooks and April 4th will be a Tradition of Service

Scholarship Sandra Lene reported that gifts to date total $617.00 and a pledge of $600.00 with $100.00 of that pledge received.

Scholarship fundraising Madelyn Jones and Martha Lou Scott are in need of auction items.

Service project chairs Dana Lee Haines and Laura Sumrall – First Bloom will be the project and are currently working on securing a location – Talitha Koum Gardens.  Everyone is encouraged to bring their family to help. 

Style Show chair Elizabeth Kelly reported that the room has been reserved and she needs a lot of help for this event. Date is May 6, 2009 in Barfield.

Phone committee chair Jan Purdy requests that anyone that needs the phone committee to make calls, needs to let her know at least a week and a half in advance.

Yearbook chair Chris Wilkins explained how information is sent.  Sept. 1st is the deadline to get information in for the yearbook in order for it to be printed in time for the tea. 


Old Business: 

Tribute to Jean Tolbert –It was moved and passed that the tribute be read at the December meeting. It will be posted on the website.  

New Business:

New President – it was moved and 2nd that Leigh Ann Marshall serve as President of Roundtable for the 2008-2009 term.  This was passed.  Discussion regarding the new vice president – Leigh Ann can appoint her own vice president. 

Meeting was adjourned at 1:10 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,




Tam Dunn, Recording Secretary                                                              Date





Approved: _____________________________________________________
	         Leigh Ann Marshall, President                                          Date

